
 

Senate Counsel, Research, and Fiscal Analysis  
 

Alexis C. Stangl, Director  
 

Minnesota Senate Building  

95 University Ave. W. Suite 3300 

ST. PAUL, MN 55155-1800 

(651) 296-4791 

www.senate.mn/scrfa 
 

   Senate     
State of Minnesota  

 

 

 

S.F. No. 1885 – Human rights act; pay history inquiry prohibited 
 

Author:   Senator Robert J. Kupec   

 

Prepared by:  Priyanka Premo, Senate Counsel (651/296-3914) 

  

Date:   February 28, 2023 

 

 

 

S.F. 1885 amends the Minnesota Human Rights Act by prohibiting employers from inquiring into an 

applicant’s pay history from any source to determine the applicant’s compensation. This bill 

establishes a rebuttable presumption that use of pay history to determine compensation is an unfair 

discriminatory employment practice.  

 

The general prohibition does not apply if the applicant’s pay history is publicly available unless the 

employer sought access to those records with the intent of obtaining pay history to determine 

compensation.  

 

This bill does not prevent applicants from voluntarily disclosing pay history and does not prohibit 

employers from acting on that information to support a higher wage or salary than initially offered by 

the employer.  

 

Effective date. This bill is effective January 1, 2024.  

 


